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LEARNING AND OUR ACHIEVEMENTS.

Ramsey’s

Movelle News

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

DATES TO REMEMBER

18-22nd  
Aug

Book Week celebrations

19th Aug Crepe Van

22nd Aug
Book Parade – dress up as 
your favourite book character

4th Sept Father’s Day Stall

11th Sept
Year 3/4 Werribee Zoo 
Excursion

12th Sept Crazy Hair/Hat Day

17th Sept
Footy Day – come dressed in 
your footy gear and enjoy a 
special lunch

18th Sept
Pirate Day – come dressed as 
a pirate 

18th Sept
Last Day of Term Three – 
3:10pm finish

19th Sept
Curriculum Day – no students 
at school

6th Oct
First day of Term Four – 
8:50am start

Welcome back!
It has been wonderful to 
welcome back our students and 
families to Movelle after a cold, 
but well-needed winter holiday 
break.

Farewell
It has been sad for us to say 
goodbye to Ms Pike and also 
our beloved canteen manager 
Ms Cyndy at the end of last 
term. We wish them the very 
best in their future endeavours.

Principal role at Movelle
On the last day of Term Two, 
our Principal Karen Wood 
stepped into an Acting Principal 
role at Coburn Primary School in 
Melton and we wish her the 
best of luck for Semester Two 
leading the lucky students and 
staff there. I have been lucky 
enough to be appointed Acting 
Principal here at Movelle and 
feel very privileged to lead our 
school for the remainder of 
2025.

NAPLAN results
In the first week of Term Three 
we received the NAPLAN results 
for our Years 3 & 5 students 
who sat their NAPLAN back in

March this year. All families in 
these year levels received their 
Individual Reports that were 
sent home. We are happy to 
report that overall our students 
did very well and we are proud
of the effort they put in and the 
way they tried their best. 

Car Park reminder
Sadly, we are still seeing 
parents park in the staff carpark 
and then walking through the 
carpark on the way to class. No 
one’s time is more important 
than your child’s safety! Please 
use the footpaths provided.

100 Days of School
It was wonderful to see our 
Prep-Year 2 students 
celebrating 100 days brighter. 
Congratulations to our Prep 
students on reaching this 
milestone!

Book Week
Book Week is creeping up and 
we trust you’re all planning 
those costumes! We have some 
exciting activities planned as we 
‘Book an Adventure’ here at 
Movelle. 

- Rachel Taverna
Acting Principal



ATTENTION 
Year 6 students

The Deer Park District Athletics 
Carnival was held on August 6th 
and we had 18 of our Year 3-6 
students represent Movelle at 
the event. Every student gave it 
their all and should be 
commended on their effort. 
Congratulations to the students 
who will got through to the next 
level.

ATHLETICS



Consent Forms due back by 20th August

The 2025 Parent, Caregiver and Guardian Opinion 
Survey will be available to complete online from 
Monday 18 August to Friday 19 September 2025.

The survey seeks feedback on school climate, 
community engagement in learning, teaching practices 
for student engagement and outcomes, and attitudes 
towards school attendance.

All parents, caregivers and guardians will be invited to 
take part in the survey and you will receive further 
details regarding this via Compass in the coming 
weeks.

The survey will be available in English, Arabic, Greek, 
Hakha Chin, Hindi, Japanese, Punjabi, Simplified 
Chinese, Somali, Turkish and Vietnamese. 

2025 
Parent, Caregiver 

and Guardian 
Opinion 
Survey



What an INCREDIBLE start to Term 3 we are having in our Home Reading program!

Check out our amazing students below that have been reading every night.

Movelle’s Home Reading Champions

25 nights

Lena N, Skye S, Kristian S

50 nights 100 nights 150 nights

Telesia A, Hoorain J, 
Xavier L, Tjay A, Max I, 

Skye S, Jacob G, 
Emmanuel Z, Nate C

Amelia D, Ava T, 
Jackson T, Maya T, 

Mickaylee D, 
Tiffany N, Phuong 

D, Sophie M

Jayjay O, Zainab T, Louis 
L, Scarlett O, Angel S, 
Meadow S, Sophia N, 

Heidi S, Sunny T, 
Mickaylee D, Harper N, 

Jordyn S, Chelsea T, Asra 
Y, Phuong D, Nhat-Anh L, 

Yaseen M, Brianna N, 
Annabel T, Asha Y

200 nights 250 nights 300 nights





ARTSVISU
AL

WITH MRS YOUNG

Visual Arts at Movelle – Term Fun and Creativity!

It’s been a wonderfully creative term in the Visual Arts room 
at Movelle Primary School! Across all year levels, students 
have been exploring new materials and techniques while 
using their imagination and problem-solving skills to bring 
their ideas to life.

Our Prep students have been working on beautiful mixed 
media collages of the cow jumping over the moon. They’ve 
enjoyed experimenting with shapes, colour and layering as 
they retold the classic nursery rhyme through art.

In Year 1/2, students created striking silhouette artworks of 
children standing under umbrellas, using dripping food dye to 
simulate colourful rain. They’ve now moved on to designing 
their very own 3D donuts, planning everything from icing 
designs to toppings!



ARTSVISU
AL

WITH MRS YOUNG

Our Year 3/4 artists have also been working in 3D, 
transforming their cupcake designs into sculptural artworks. 
Students are now building their 3D cupcakes with a focus on 
structure, texture and decoration. The results are already 
looking delicious!

Meanwhile, the Year 5/6 students have taken their creativity 
to the next level by designing and constructing large 3D 
cardboard cakes. These imaginative cake sculptures will be 
covered in Modroc for strength and texture. Students will 
then use paper clay to create decorations like cream swirls, 
strawberries and cherries to complete their masterpieces.

It’s been inspiring to see students take risks, think like 
designers and celebrate their unique ideas. We can’t wait to 
display these stunning creations around the school!

– Mrs Young
Visual Arts Teacher



PREP
The Prep students started off 
Term 3 with a BANG and 
celebrated 100 days of school. 
We had the best day filled with 
joy, creativity, dancing and 
activities centred around the 
number 100. We made fruit loop 
necklaces; decorated frames and 
they had their parents and/or 
family members come in to 
decorate cupcakes at the end of 
the day. It was beautiful to see 
the classroom filled with all the 
children’s special people; it was 
a day to remember.

Preps have been busy during Literacy lessons with tasks focused on 
fluency in their reading and writing. They have come such a long way in 
their sentence writing, with some of our preps writing their own 
sentences all by themselves making sure our sentences have SWAG. We 
have started our multiples in LEM and they are making us very proud 
with how well they are learning all the tricky rules on our English 
language. We are working hard this term on our reading being more 
fluent, practicing every day during our independent reading time.

In Numeracy we have been very busy learning about addition and 
subtraction. We have been using a lot of concrete materials and game-
based resources to consolidate our learning. They have again blown us 
away with how fast they are learning these concepts.

Keep up the amazing work Preps, you make us very proud and grateful 
to be apart of your learning journey. Reminder to families to practice 
reading with your child every night, when possible, to support their 
growing reading abilities.

Watch this space!

Ms Taylah and the Prep team!



Year 1/2
We’ve had a busy and exciting 
start to the term! In the first week 
back, the Year 1/2 students 
celebrated their 100th day of 
school with great enthusiasm. 
They took part in a range of fun 
and creative activities to mark the 
milestone, including craft activities 
and math games.

In English, we’ve begun an author 
study on Nick Bland. Students are 
learning to use prediction 
strategies by drawing on text clues 
and their prior knowledge and are 
making meaningful connections to 
their own lives.

In Mathematics, students have been exploring the names and properties 
of 2D and 3D shapes, such as vertices, sides, and parallel lines. They 
particularly enjoyed hunting for shapes in the classroom environment 
and practised drawing and making these shapes.

In Writing, students have started planning their ideas for story writing, 
with a focus on using a clear sequence of events. They will work through 
the full writing process of prewriting, drafting, revising, editing, and 
publishing to bring their stories to life.

- Miss Gavran



Year 3/4
Welcome back to an exciting 
Term 3!

In English, we have begun a Film 
Study on The Lion King. The 
students have been working on 
character profiles and building 
their vocabulary on physical and 
personality traits as well as 
feelings and actions. They have 
used Venn diagrams to compare 
and contrast different characters 
in the movie as well as characters 
in their own reading. Students 
have also started to explore how 
we ‘Make Connections’ when we 
are reading and viewing. They

have learnt that there are three different connections: Text to world, Text 
to text and Text to self.

In Mathematics, students have been learning the names and properties of 
2D shapes and learnt that a polygon is any shape that is ‘closed and has 
straight sides’. They refined their knowledge on vertices, sides, parallel 
lines, curves, edges and angles. The students enjoyed making ‘composite 
shapes’ and worked on finding the line of symmetry on shapes and 
various objects.

For the next two weeks we will be focusing on multiplication. All of the 
students have been given a laminated times tables chart to take home so 
please encourage them to practise their times tables whenever they can 
with you. They can display it on the fridge, in their room or somewhere 
where they can see it regularly.



Year 3/4
A new homework grid has also 
been given to your child. Please 
support them in completing one 
homework task from the grid 
every week (in their homework 
books), as well as doing their 
reading and spelling practice.

To celebrate our English unit on 
The Lion King, the 3/4 team 
thought it would be a good idea 
to make a ‘Text to Self’ 
connection by organising a visit to 
the Werribee Open Range Zoo. 
This will be such an exciting 
outing and learning experience 
for our students. Please keep

your eye out for the note as it will be posted on compass soon.

The Year 3/4 Team
Mrs Kostadinovic, Mrs Hancock and Mr Kingsley



Year 5/6
Year 5/6 Learning Update – 
Term Highlights!

It’s been a busy and exciting 
time in Year 5/6, with students 
diving deep into new texts, big 
ideas and creative learning 
across all areas.

In Reading, we’ve been 
exploring Lion: A Long Way 
Home. Students have been 
reading closely to answer 
comprehension questions, make 
thoughtful predictions, and 
connect the character's

experiences to their own lives. We’ve also been discussing the different 
settings and how they influence Saroo’s journey, as well as how characters 
respond to challenges in different ways.

In Writing, we’ve launched our Word Choice Unit, where students are 
learning to sharpen their writing by choosing the most effective words. 
They’ve been experimenting with powerful nouns, vivid verbs, precise 
adjectives, and adventurous adverbs. We’ve also explored figurative 
language like similes, metaphors, personification, and even alliteration and 
hyperbole to help make their stories more exciting and engaging.

In Mathematics, students have begun a Patterns Unit, where they are 
identifying and creating picture patterns, number sequences, and exploring 
how patterns grow or change. Students have loved using logic and visual 
thinking to solve pattern challenges.

In Humanities, we are learning about different types of industries—such as 
farming, manufacturing, and services—and how these sectors work together 
to support the community and economy. Students are starting to understand 
the important roles people play in making communities function.

We’re proud of the learning happening every day and can’t wait to share 
more with you soon!

– The Year 5/6 Team



Movelle’s STAR 
Writers

Each newsletter we highlight students’ writing from 
across the school, keep an eye out to see if you spot 

yours!



Contact Us
39 Gum Rd, Kings Park 3021

www.movelleps.vic.edu.au

03 9366 8892

movelle.ps@education.vic.gov.au

Achievement Awards
Prep A

Matilea M
Anisa F

1/2A
Jayjay O
Zainab T

3/4A
Maya T

Colleen N
Jacob G

3/4B
Kaylah T
Bryan N

5/6A
Nhat-Anh L

Emily Y
Emmanuel Z

5/6B
Tina A

Phillip T
George B

Lunch orders are available only on…

Wednesday, Thursday, 
Friday

As valuable partners in promoting and maintaining 
child safety and wellbeing at 

Movelle Primary 
School

we welcome and encourage your feedback.  

If you have any suggestions, comments or questions in relation to our 
policies, please contact the school on:
(03) 9366 8802 or movelle.ps@education.vic.gov.au

We acknowledge the 
Wurundjeri People as the 

Traditional Owners of the land 
on which Movelle Primary 

School is built.

mailto:movelle.ps@education.vic.gov.au
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